SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 11TH JANUARY 2022 AT 7.30pm 
Present:  
Cllr M Thomas, Cllr L Hungin, Cllr T Norton, Cllr J Holder, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr N Baddeley Mrs O Davison-Oakley, Cllr A Anderson and Cllr T Brewis. 
In attendance: Mr J Forsaith and Mrs E Bates (Clerk). 

I. OPEN SESSION:  A resident came to offer funding towards planting a native hedge at the rear of the Cemetery.  Space is limited in the cemetery but planting is being considered for bare areas outside the cemetery fence.  Councillors will review the areas concerned and discuss planting at a future meeting.
There are drainage issues and concern was raised over the deterioration of the road surface in Bottom Lane.  A resident will be writing a letter to Transport for Bucks raising their concerns and will send a copy to the Parish Council.
II. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:,.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes for the December meeting were approved by Cllr Holder and Cllr Hughes.  The minutes were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.  

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
	COUNCILLOR/

CLERK
	ACTION
	STATUS

	Thomas
	To contact Buckinghamshire Council Transport for Bucks regarding parking issues around the Public House following installation of the double yellow lines in the village centre from a scheme designed by the Schemes Engineer from Transport for Bucks.
	ONGOING: An application for Community Board Funding under the category ‘Transport/Highways Project Application’ has been submitted requesting, in the first instance, attendance of an engineer from Transport for Bucks to assess the parking problem along Chalfont Road and suggest a suitable remedy.  Awaiting feedback.  ACTION: MT

	Hungin/Thomas
	Grant from the Community Board for upgraded CCTV at the Pavilion so car registration numbers can be captured and better quality images obtained.
	OUTSTANDING: An application for Community Board funding has been submitted requesting upgraded CCTV at the Pavilion.  The application is on hold due to a review of CCTV in Bucks. ACTION: LH/MT

	Clerk
	The meter reading taken at the Recreation Ground showed extremely high usage against previously estimated readings supplied by the company.  Castle Water (who provide the supply) were aware of this but did not inform the council in a timely manner. 
	ONGOING: An insurance claim is ongoing.  ACTION: LB

	Thomas
	Quotation to be obtained for the repainting of gates, fences, etc. as identified in the Village Maintenance list discussed at the meeting.
	OUTSTANDING: Quotation still needs to be obtained but poor weather has delayed this work. ACTION: MT

	Thomas
	To submit an order for 3 benches with back rests and arms, together with plaques in the case of the Lofty Memorial bench and that being provided by Jordans Environment Trust and arrange fitting thereof once order confirmed and delivery date advised.
	STATUS:  Site of Lofty Memorial bench now agreed and signed off by landowners involved.  Contribution from JET for the entire cost of a bench to be sited at the Recreation Ground agreed and invoice to be forwarded to them once order placed.  Resubmitted application for grant funding from the Community Board for a second bench at the Recreation Ground agreed at Safety & Wellbeing Action Group meeting on Wednesday 5/1/2022 so it now passes to the main board for final approval.  Timescale given: by end of January 2022.  ACTION: MT

	Holder
	A simple user sheet for the new AV system will be prepared.
	A user sheet has been prepared and will be tested to ensure it is fit for purpose. ACTION: JH

	Anderson
	Ground in front of the benches is being eroded and paving was suggested.  
	ACTION: Cllr Anderson reported that he had some grasscrete left from the boot wipers which could be used.  The work will be carried out in March when grass can be sown.  ACTION: AA

	Anderson
	It was noted that there was a dip in Green Meadow where the Youth Shelter once stood.  
	ACTION: A cost will be obtained for filling in the area with soil and also for adding top soil to the hole at the Recreation Ground which has been filled with hard core.  The work will be carried out in March when grass can be sown.  ACTION:  AA

	Hughes/Clerk
	Concerns about the pavement in Jubilee Walk were discussed and it was agreed to get a quotation for the repair.  
	ACTION: Following an inspection concern was raised that remedial work could cause damage to the cherry tree roots.  A tree contractor will be consulted regarding the cherry tree roots that are lifting the tarmac pathway.   ACTION – CH

	Pavilion Sub-Committee
	An application for the Community Board will be prepared to replace the kitchen, refurbish the Referee’s room with a toilet and mains drinking water and to provide disabled access to the building. 
	Quotations for the work need to be obtained.

ACTION – PAVILION SUB COMMITTEE

	Clerk
	Eleven graves in the Cemetery have been highlighted as in need of maintenance for health and safety reasons.  Contact will be made with the families who own the graves, notifications will be placed on the graves and a general sign will be placed on the Cemetery gate.  Topsoil will be purchased in the spring to carry out maintenance.
	ONGOING:  Contact is being made with families and notes have been placed on the graves where there is no known contact.  ACTION: LB

	Holder
	The winter Newsletter will be prepared.  
	ONGOING:  Articles are still be collected. ACTION: JH

	Hungin
	The Woodland Trust will be contacted about free trees for communities and an article will be placed in the Newsletter about the possibilities of residents planting trees in their own gardens.
	ONGOING:  ACTION: LH

	Councillors/Baddeley
	Councillors will research the possible ways to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee which is being celebrated from Thursday 2nd June until 5th June 2022.  Information on Beaconsfield’s plans will be researched.
	ONGOING:  Councillors to research what is happening in the local area to make a proposal for celebrations in Seer Green. ACTION: ALL COUNCILLORS 

	Holder, Norton
	A new emergency light is required for the baby’s room.  The details for an electrical contractor will be provided so that the work can be arranged.
	ONGOING: Electrician’s number provided, electrician has visited, and estimate provided, agreed by the pavilion committee, go ahead given.  ACTION: TN   

	Hughes
	An Oak tree in Green Wood has a large split limb overhanging neighbouring land. A contractor will be asked to inspect the tree. 
	A quotation has been received and the work has been scheduled.  ACTION: CH


Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
III. MONTHLY RISK INSPECTIONS:    
i. Health and Safety Issues identified and recommended actions:  Cllr Norton has completed the December Health and Safety inspection.  It was noted that the two swing chains were wearing and the amount of wear will be measured.  (Action - Cllr Baddeley, Cllr Norton)  A quotation for replacement swings will be requested from Kompan and Wicksteed.  (Action- Clerk)  Cllr Anderson will complete the January inspection. (Action – Cllr Anderson)    The Allotment Association have sent their monthly inspection report, there were no matters raised.  
ii. Maintenance issues identified and recommended actions:   It had been noted that the Trio Venturer platform surface collects water and is subject to wear.  It was suggested that drainage holes could be drilled in the surface or a new surface cover installed.  Playground equipment company Wicksteed will be asked for their opinion.  (Action- Clerk)  The Christmas tree socket attached to the Streetlight was found to contain water.  Enerveo who supplied and fitted the socket last year will be informed and asked to review the installation. (Action- Clerk)  
IV. OTHER HEALTH AND SAFETY ISSUES:  No additional items were raised. 
V. DECLARATION OF INTEREST: There were no declarations of interest.
VI. CORRESPONDENCE:  The Parish Councils Solicitors have been instructed go back to the Pavilion decorator with the list of remedial and completion work to be carried out.  If necessary the Council will pay for a Court Order setting out exactly the terms of agreement between SGPC and the decorator.   The decorator will be responsible for his own Court fees.  (Action – Cllr Hungin)  A resident sent a photo of a plaque from the Silver Jubilee and suggested that this might be a lovely idea for the village for the Queens Platinum Jubilee.
VII. Finance: 

From 8th December 2021 to 11th January 2022:-

Payments amounting to:-          
  


             £5,296.62
Income received:-




   
             £2,117.18
The closing bank balances at 7th January 2022 totalled:-          
£71,451.17
VIII.   

Planning:  Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  Two planning applications were permitted, one application was refused and one prior approval was refused during the last month.
IX.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. newsletter 35:  The winter Newsletter was presented and will be circulated for comments.  (Action – Cllr Holder)  An article will be placed in the Newsletter about the proposed planting in the village and the possibilities for residents planting trees in their own gardens.  (Action – Cllr Hungin)
ii. cop26 response:  A draft document was circulated identifying possible sites for planting trees on Parish Council land which suggests the types of tree and amount of saplings/trees to be planted.  Councillors were encouraged to visit the spaces to confirm the areas and see if any further areas should be included. (Action – All Councillors)  It was suggested that if a specimen tree was to be planted to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee then villagers could be offered the opportunity to contribute funding towards the tree through crowd funding.
iii. THE QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE: The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee falls in half term in the school holidays and there were no known plans of any village celebrations at this stage.  The village Jubilee Trail commemorating the Queen's Golden Jubilee in June 2002 will be reviewed to see if it could be updated and enhanced with the suggestion of Jubilee plaques to mark the route.  (Action – Cllr Baddeley) 
X.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. JUBILEE HALL:  The hall continues to be busy and a meeting will be held to work out the logistics of storing tables and school gym equipment as the School have ordered new seating for the children’s lunches which will be stored in the School storeroom.  The 2022/23 budget will be approved at the February Jubilee Hall meeting.
ii. PAVILION:  The water safety document was being reviewed and questions were raised as to whether all plumbing recommendations were completed.  It was recommended that contact should be made with Heat Industrial who service the boiler/system and have carried out the plumbing improvements.  (Action – Cllr Anderson, Clerk)  
iii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, open spaces AND SERVICES:  There have been issues with mud left in the car park near the entrance to the Pavilion following football.  A broom has been purchased which will be stored at the rear of the Pavilion and the football coaches have been asked to sweep the car park after use.  
XI.
information items: No items were raised.
The meeting closed at 20.55pm
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 1st February 2022, at 7.30pm venue to be agreed.    
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